[image: image8.png]GREEN FLAG




Wirral Hospitals’ School 

“Working together to make everything better”

An Ofsted “Outstanding” School 

Headteacher:  Mr P Arrowsmith

Joseph Paxton Campus, 157 Park Road North, Claughton, Wirral. CH41 0DD

Tel: 0151-488-7680   
  e-mail:  schooloffice@wirralhs.co.uk 
Website www.wirralhs.co.uk
PA/LF

5th May 2023

Dear Parents and Carers of Y10 students,

As you may know, we go to extraordinary lengths to ensure that all our students have the best opportunity to succeed in their GCSE exams. This involves most students having special arrangements for completing the exams.

As a result of the number of special arrangements we have put in place this year, almost every room in the school, along with every member of staff, is being used for the English and Maths exams.

Therefore, there are special arrangements in place for Y10 students on these dates as per the bullet points below. Please note: All TAs are involved in invigilating the exams. Therefore, there will be no TA support for any Y10 student during these times.
· Friday 19th May AM – Y10 lessons running as normal in the morning but based in the science and food rooms. Afternoon lessons running as normal.

· Monday 5th June AM – Y10 Beach Trip. All Y10 students unable to attend the trip will be based in a science room for the whole day.

· Wednesday 7th June AM – Y10 lessons running as normal in the morning but based in the science and food rooms. Afternoon lessons running as normal.

· Monday 12th June AM – Y10 lessons running as normal in the morning but based in the science and food rooms. Afternoon lessons running as normal.

· Wednesday 14th June AM - Y10 lessons running as normal in the morning but based in the science and food rooms. Afternoon lessons running as normal.

If you feel that your child will struggle with this arrangement, in particular their ability to cope without any TA support, please contact the school to let us know and we will provide work for them to complete at home. There is no expectation that you will make your child attend school for the morning sessions if you feel it would be detrimental to their health and wellbeing. Attendance for the afternoon sessions is compulsory as per a normal school day.

Thank you for your understanding of this essential process – one that your own child will benefit enormously from should they require this level of support when they reach their GCSE year.

Yours sincerely,
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Phill Arrowsmith

Headteacher

Please view our website for the latest news and information, including all letters sent home
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